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The Rt Hon Geoff Hoon MP
The House of Commons, 
London 
SW1A 0AA
Date

Dear Mr Hoon
A614 Road Safety Improvements

I am writing to you as a resident of Bilsthorpe. For more years than I care to remember the residents of Bilsthorpe have campaigned for road safety improvements on the A614 past Bilsthorpe and in particular for measures to be taken to improve the access to and from Bilsthorpe via Mickeldale Lane.  The recent tragedy when six people were killed has only served to highlight the problems we face every day trying to get in and out of the village.  Yet, after countless years of effort by local residents, Nottinghamshire County Council still refuses to recognise the problem.

I believe traffic calming measures should be introduced along the A614 between Lockwell Hill island and The Rose Cottage junction. Specifically, I want traffic lights at the junction of the A614 and Mickledale Lane, Bilsthorpe. I also believe additional measures should be put in place including a 50mph speed limit supported by average speed cameras.
Well, enough is enough. We are once again campaigning for road improvements. I urge you, as the Secretary of State for Transport, to support our campaign and to do everything in your power to get the necessary improvements made as soon as possible – before anyone else has to die to prove the point!

Yours sincerely

